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ANC 1A11 -  Sandra Scottland
733 Euclid Street,    N W    W a s h I n g t o n ,   D C   2 0 0 1 0 
September 08, 2010

Arthur J. Parker, Chief, Rulemaking Section

Office of the Attorney General, Legal Council Division

1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW

Suite 409

Washington, DC 20004

Dear Mr. Parker;

Please accept the following recommendations from ANC1A regarding rules proposed for the management of the Districts new medical marijuana law.

Regarding weaknesses in the law that describe a caregiver, please insure the rules dictate that:

· A designated caregiver must be registered with the Department of Health.

· A designated caregiver must be recommended by the physician that provided the recommendation for a patient to receive medical marijuana.

Regarding transportation of the drug the following rules will attempt to alleviate some of the illegal drug dealing that has been reported near similar facilities, such as those in California and Denver:
· Medical marijuana provided by a dispensary must be transported in a sealed container with a label that lists the name of the patient and caregiver, name of the recommending physician, and the dispensary purchased from.

· Medical marijuana must be transported directly from the dispensary to the patients’ home or medical treatment facility or it will be considered a violation of this law.  Under no circumstances may the drug be taken to other retail outlets, facilities, public places, or residences on route to the destination.  This rule applies to employees of dispensaries, as well as caregivers and patients.
· A patient or caregiver transporting medical marijuana from a dispensary to their home or treatment facility must have a permit that identifies them as authorized to transport the drug.

Regarding the location of dispensaries, ANC1A recommends that they be located in medical facilities such as Washington Hospital Center.  Section (g) of the law states that a dispensary or cultivation center shall not be located within any residential district or within 300 feet of a preschool, primary or secondary school, or recreation center.  ANC1A believes that the radius in the law should be changed to 500 feet.  Additionally, the rules need to state that dispensaries:

· Are not located within 500 feet of a substance abuse treatment center.

· Are not located within 500 feet of a halfway house

· Are not located within 500 feet of a day care center
Additionally, the Commission believes that delegation of regulatory authority to the Alcoholics Beverage Regulation Administration (ABRA) is inappropriate.  Instead, the Department of Health should have exclusive control over the licensure and regulation of medical marijuana because ABRA does not have the staff qualified to monitor medical facilities, and it sends the wrong message to our community by likening the regulation of medical marijuana to the regulation of liquor stores and night clubs.
This letter was unanimously approved by a quorum of commissioners at the September 08, 2010 meeting of ANC1A.

Thank You,

William Brown

Chairman, ANC1A

William Jordan

Secretary, ANC1A

